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Friday - October 4, 2019 - 7:00 pm 
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Dedication of Names on Wall of Perpetual Memorial
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Kimberly and Daveed Morgan in honor of his VA
Internship Appointment

Saturday - October 5, 2019 
Torah Study led by Rabbi Reznick - 9:15 to 9:45am 
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Parashat Vayeilech  - - Deuteronomy 31:1 - 31:30
Haftarah -  Isaiah 55:6 - 56:8

Shabbat B’Yachad - Friday - October 11, 2019 - 6:30 pm -7:30pm
Led by Rabbi Reznick  and Musical Guest, Rick Lupert
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Paula Kaye as a Cancer Free Celebration

Saturday - October 12, 2019 
NO TORAH STUDY
NO SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE
Parashat Ha'Azinu   - -  Deuteronomy 32:1 - 32:52
Haftarah -  II Samuel 22:1 - 22:51

Friday - October 18, 2019 - 
Sukkah Fest Dinner and Fun - 6:00 pm
Shabbat Services - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Reznick and our Teen Community
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Phyllis Sweet 

Saturday - October 19, 2019
NO TORAH STUDY
NO SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE
Parashat Vezot Haberakhah  - -  Deuteronomy 33:1 - 34:12
Haftarah -  Joshua 1:1 - 1:18

Choir Shabbat - Friday - October 25, 2019 - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Lisa Wise-Wolk and Kerry Wolk in memory of
Kerry’s father, Lazarus Wolk

Saturday - October 26, 2019 
Torah Study led by Rabbi Reznick - 9:15 to 9:45am 
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Parashat Bereshit     - - Genesis 1:1 - 6:8 
Haftarah - Isaiah 42:5 - 43:10

UPCOMING OFFICE CLOSURES
October 1st - Rosh Hashanah October 9th - Yom Kippur
October 14th - Sukkot October 22nd - Simchat Torah
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As fall gently lands in our mountains and towns, we begin to embrace the cooler mornings and
shorter days of one of the most beautiful seasons in the Inland Empire. As Families adjust to a new
school calendar and morning commutes are a little longer, we relish the time with one another this
Holiday season. Thank you for celebrating with us this Season of Awesomeness as one of my
colleagues so aptly titled it. High holidays are a season filled with community time, joy, delicious
food and much soul searching. We invite you and your family and friends to join us for some of our
very special new programs we are rolling out in 5780! 

We have a variety of exciting new opportunities this year that we want you to know about. One
of our newest is our monthly Shabbat B’Yachad, Shabbat Together. These shabbats, on the second
Friday of the month from 6:30-7:30, are family and kid friendly, shorter and filled with different

musical and special guests. We had an incredible drumming shabbat last month and look forward to many more special
shabbats together. Join us for these fun interactive shabbats for people of all ages which we will explore, sing, create and
celebrate together. 

With the new year 5780, we will be exploring a variety of new programs for CEE. We hope to create an environment where
you will be welcomed and connect with old and new friends as you build relationships. And if there is an idea you have about a
gathering you would find meaningful, let us know so we can help you create and connect with Judaism in a way that meets
your and your family’s needs. In the works are small group of spiritual women’s programming, women’s torah commentary
study, interfaith family learning, cultural opportunities, special guest lecturers and scholars, enhanced SJL programming,
empty nesters program, seniors for seniors and more. 

At Emanu El, we want to expand our offerings for some of the youngest people on the block. Do you know someone who
has a toddler or baby, or who just had a grandchild in the area? Emanu El is looking for all our grandparents, babies, and
toddlers. Our school for Jewish living would like to meet the needs of some of our youngest members this year. We are looking
for babies and toddlers and their parents or grandparents who would like to have a little fun together. On Sunday mornings we
will be hosting some community wide programs exploring Jewish themes, holidays and music. We need your help in
identifying these little ones. Baby classes will be free and open to all, so help us find those babies! 

Shanah Tovah U Metukah! May you and yours have a meaningful and sweet new year!

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

A Cantor’s Musings-  L’dor va Dor – from Generation to Generation – 
We are inspired to reflect on many levels during The High Holy Day season, especially with

regard to our  family narratives. Everywhere we go, we carry part of our history with us. As a
Jewish people, this is particularly true and is one of the defining characteristics of our wanderings
and growth throughout the centuries. During the Golden Age of Spain, Jews and Arabs lived,
worked and thrived together until the expulsion of 1492. The Spanish Jews who migrated to
Amsterdam, London, Turkey and other parts of the world, took Sephardic and Oriental music,
customs, language and traditions with them.  European Jews from Russia, Poland, Germany and
Rumania influenced ‘Columbus’ Medina’ [the New World] with their musical traditions, customs
and practices – even many of the old country’s superstitions came with them! 

Every few months, at different times of the year, we add names of loved ones to our Wall of Perpetual Memorial.
Most of the names – grandparents, parents, spouses, siblings, children -  are from families who have been part of
Congregation Emanu El for many generations.  Some of the names are known by only a handful of people. And some of
the names may be of loved ones who lived in other parts of the country, but are remembered by their descendants who
have recently located to the Inland Empire.

Two names to be added this month include a woman who only visited the Redlands congregation a few times, but
won the hearts of a good number of congregants when she spoke of her life, Kindertransport from Germany and survival
from Nazi Europe.  The other name is of her husband, who escaped Lithuania, spent the years 1939-1952 in Israel before
they met, fell in love and came to America.  I regret that no one here ever knew him – we observed his 30th yahrzeit this
year.  They were my beloved parents, Marianne and Julian ‘Yehuda’ Bern. And so it is, that everywhere we go, we carry
parts of ourselves and our histories. I am truly grateful that they will now be part of the cherished names on the
Congregation Emanu El Wall of Perpetual Memorial; their history will now be woven into the fabric of the many names
we honor and lovingly remember. 

Prominent Reform Rabbi Arnold Jacob Wolf, z.l once wrote: “Uniquely Jewish is the idea of memory as will.
Memory is not seen as something that befalls a passive consciousness. It is something purposefully appropriated in awe
and love.”  

With gratitude and blessings for a Chag Sameach – Happy Holidays,
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel and Family
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Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

October 17, 2019, 7:00 pm
Members of the congregation are always welcome.

_____________________________

Sisterhood Board Meeting
October 13, 2019, 10:00 am

All Sisterhood Members are welcome

Reach out and touch
someone.

Who remembers this classic
ad campaign? AT&T started
using this jingle in 1978 when
long distance telephone
service was still incredibly
expensive. Today’s young
people might be surprised to

hear that talking to someone in another city was once
a luxury, but it was. Many of us remember the days
when we had to “keep it short” or risk costly phone
bills. 

“Reach out and touch someone” was such a
success for AT&T, the company got so big so fast,
that the government actually had to break it up just six
years later. The company really touched a nerve in
people… we all crave connections. We crave human
contact and we instinctively light up when someone
else takes an interest in us. 

As you read this, we will all be deep in the High
Holy Days. I think you’ll be impressed by the hard
work put in by Dr. Susan Damron and her team. She’s
creating the most welcoming environment ever seen at
Congregation Emanu El. Susan knows the same thing
that AT&T’s executives knew over forty years ago:
people like to be treated like family. And I know
that’s just what Susan and her volunteers will do.
When you walk in that door you’ll be greeted by a
diverse group ages 6 to 60+, and you’ll find someone
to talk to even if you’ve never talked to anyone
before. 

We’re all encouraged during this time of year to
look back at the past year and forward to the next
year. I hope that the coming year will be one of peace
and happiness, if not in the whole world at least in our
little corner of it. I hope that you’ll think of 1495 Ford
Street as your home away from home, a place where
you can connect with other people who share your
values. Most of all, I hope that we can all embrace
each other, understand that it’s ok to be different, and
yet know that we all share something very beautiful
and special: a love for Judaism and a passion for
justice. 

I look forward to greeting every single one of you
during the coming days. But, if you see me but I don’t
see you… reach out. 

Shalom,
Stuart Sweet

Yom Tov!
This High Holiday season

spans the end of September and
the beginning of October, so
please forgive the overlap of
event announcements.  We have
a lot going on, and I would
rather repeat myself, than omit
anything important!

Rosh Hashana Begins at
sundown September 29th and the 7 pm services will be
followed by a lovely Dessert Oneg filled with sweet
cakes! 

Everyone attending HHD services will receive a
honey greeting to wish you a sweet new year!

Morning services on Monday will start at 9:30 and
will be followed by another sweet oneg to celebrate the
new year! 

Taschlit will be held at Ford Park. . Duck food will be
supplied to cast off as a safe alternative to the traditional
(but harmful) bread.

Sisterhood members are making plans to enrich the
holidays with our traditional break the fast on Yom
Kippur  following Neilah . We invite everyone to break
the fast with us!.  Bagels, lox , cream cheese and
comradery will be provided,  we ask everyone to bring a
dairy side dish to share if you are able. 

On the heels of the HHDs we have Sukkot!  There
will be many delightful Sukkot programs ( check your
calendars for details).  Sisterhood will be hosting
Rhythm in the Sukkah on October 15th.  There will be
drumming and appetizers and quite possibly some
dancing! Show up to find out! 

On Tuesday October 22nd it is Simcha Torah! This is
always a wonderful evening to celebrate Torah!  Bring a
friend, or just come and make new friends!

October 27this Sisterhoods paid up brunch. If you are
a Sisterhood member ( or associate) and have paid your
annual dues, this brunch is FREE to you! Come join us
and hear our AMAZING guest speaker Beth Freimuth.
Please rsvp to sisterhood@emanuelsb.org

May the new year be filled with Peace, JOY and
sweetness.

L’Shanah Tovah, 

Karyn Lehmann 
President, Sisterhood
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October SJL Dates

Sunday, October 6th - 9:00 - noon
Sunday, October 20th - 9:00 - noon
Sunday, October 27th, 9:00 - noon

Dear CEE Congregants,
You will be receiving this

bulletin article in the days
between Rosh Hashanah and
Yom Kippur.  I hope the New
Year has brought you sweetness
and that it will continue
throughout the year.  My hope is
that you will find peace and an

easy fast during Yom Kippur.

My thanks to all of you who have made a pledge to
the High Holiday appeal.  Every dollar will assist us in
meeting our operating budget goals and to bring more
programming to the congregation.  If you have not
made a High Holiday pledge to date, please give
generously.

If you have any outstanding pledges for dues or
donations, please review your October Statement and
send the balances in as soon as possible.  Thank you
in advance for keeping your accounts current.

If you have any financial concerns, please do not
hesitate to contact me at kathy.rosenfeld@gmail.com
or my cell phone is 704-756-7427.

Good Yom Tov!
Kathy Rosenfeld

Thank You

Rachael & Derek Raynes for donating 
Rosh Hashonah pulpit flowers  in honor of

their parents and children 
and the 

Yom Kippur flowers in memory of their
grandparents and the six million.



Jill & Greg Weissman for sponsoring the
Second Day of Rosh Hashanah luncheon

in memory of 
Anita Weissman and Jack Freeman

Dear SJL Families,

New beginnings are
exciting for everyone. As we
prepare for fall with school
starting and a new Jewish
year, we get excited thinking
about possibilities. One of
my family’s Rosh Hashanah

traditions is preparing a festive meal.  We put
Rosh Hashanah symbols: apples and honey,
pomegranate and round challah, out on our table
to enjoy. The round challah symbolizes the cycle
of the year and its seasons. The pomegranates
remind us of Israel and of all the mitzvot we can
strive to achieve every day. This tradition of
sharing a festive meal together brings us together
at that special moment of the beginning of
something new.

You might consider creating a new tradition
with your family this year, send cards to family
and friends, bake a new recipe, or invite another
family to join you for our shabbat b’yachad
services.

We’ve created a new family service, a
Shabbat B’Yachad, a Shabbat together for all
ages. It is the 2nd Friday of every month. We will
have different musical guests and creative
activities for all to enjoy. Please come and enjoy
shabbat with our entire community. Mark it on
your calendars because our religious school
students will be helping to lead services and we
invite you to celebrate with them. 

L'Shanah Tova Tikatevu Ve Techatemu, 
Happy New Year…

Marcela Lavi
Director of Education & Youth

sjl@emanuelsb.org 
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Please join us as we dedicate the
following names on our Wall of Perpetual
Memorial during Erev Shabbat services
on October 4, 2019:

Marianne A. Bern
Julian Yehuda Bern

Abigail Caplan Beutler
Solomon Buchband
Mildred Rose Hodes

Kortney Laine Johnson
Cherrie R. Lubey
Ronald P. Lubey
Rosalie Mitchell

Sunny Faythe Rabenstock
Jeffrey David Wixen

We note with sorrow the recent death of 

Avigdor “Vic” Etzioni
He was predeceased by his parents Shoshanah

and Chayim Etzioni and sister Nechama
Gottschalk. He is survived by his wife of 67

years, Leah Etzioni, by children Marvin Etzioni
and Alisa Etzioni, and by grandson Elon Etzioni.

May the memories of the righteous 
be for a blessing

Mental Health Awareness in Action
Here’s a new restaurant for the New Year. Here is the
sign inside:

Serving personalized set meals

This tiny restaurant has only 5 tables, and everywhere
you look – on all the walls, on the floor, on tables, on the
ceiling - there are objects, photos, written notes. You
might call it clutter. But then you might not understand
the nature of this place.

Its owner and creator, Jetro Raphael, says: “I may
claim it as the first mood healing sanctuary in the whole
world.” He designed it in Manila, Philippines to be “a
safe haven for the community” and “the most intimate
place to dine in.” And all that ‘clutter’ – “every nook and
cranny tells a story,” and the guests are “encouraged to
write their deepest, darkest secrets” on a wall that is never
cleared. The messages are just written on top of one
other, so there are secrets covering secrets. His diners
wear funny hats that aren’t sold in any store. Dining at
Van Gogh Is Bipolar is about “playing and at the same
time healing.”

Mr. Raphael himself knows about healing. At one
point in his young life, he was about to end it by suicide.
But then he felt something inside himself “like a firefly,
like a blink of light.” He discovered the energy in his
firefly to live his life without conforming to society’s
dictates. He found the little place and began creating it -
his way. What evolved was his restaurant.

“Serving people reminds me how joyful it is to be part
of life.” And what you can see in his face is joy and zest
and relaxation. Playing and healing, his way. Around the
restaurant are many broken things like a chair with torn
fabric. It’s deliberate, so that the broken things mirror and
honor the broken parts of his customers, the broken parts
of us all. “We embrace our weaknesses and celebrate the
greatness that we are at the same time.”

For our New Year 5780 we might organize a field trip
to Manila, or just find a way to be who we are, and find
our own way of celebrating, playing and healing, as we
honor the spirit of Van Gogh Is Bipolar and Jetro
Raphael. 

(We discovered him and his restaurant on the BBC.)

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu
Co-Chairs, Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)
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Erev Sukkot Potluck Dinner
and Service

Sunday, October 13th
at 5:30 pm

Come shake
your lulav! 

EVERYONE IS INVITED!

Join us for a potluck dinner 
in the sukkah 

Followed by 
Interactive 
Storyteller

Karen Golden

Erev Sukkot Services at 7:00 pm.

Please contact temple office for
potluck sign-up and reservations
at 909-307-0400 by October 9th.

SHABBAT SUKKAH FEST 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 18th
Dinner and Fun - 6:00 pm
Shabbat Service - 7:00 pm

Dinner, crafts, music and songs

Celebrate Shabbat and Sukkot 
with dinner and activities
led by Rabbi Reznick and 

our Teen Community

Please RSVP to temple office 
for dinner reservations
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Simchat Torah and Consecration
on Tuesday 

October 22, 2019

5:30 pm - Dinner
6:00 pm - Service

Join us for a delicious dinner before
Simchact Torah services.*  

Simchat Torah celebrates the
conclusion of the reading of

Deuteronomy and beginning of
reading of Genesis. We will unroll an
entire Torah scroll to see the inside. 

Invite family and friends, Jewish
and non-Jewish, to come celebrate,

see and learn about the Torah. 

Join us as we celebrate Consecration
and welcome our new students to the 

School for Jewish Living

*PLEASE RSVP to the temple 
at 909-307-0400 for the dinner. 

Tuesdays
6:30-8:30 p.m.

November 5th, 12th, 19th
December 3rd, 10th,  17th

Congregation Emanu El 
Raynes Learning Center

We will be offering our intro to
 Judaism class this year. 

This class is great for anyone who wants
to learn more of the basics about
Judaism, who enjoys learning or has
burning questions about our faith, or
who is interested in converting. 

Our class is required for those
interested in converting, but open to all
who want to learn, conversion is not
required to attend. 

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

SAN BERNARDINO AREA

Join NAMI Walks
Saturday, October 26th 

Diamond Valley Lake Marina, Hemet

Contact Allie Mink,
allie.mink@namisb.org
for more information
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The New Year has arrived... Rosh Hashanah... Head of our
year...time for renewal ... a time to  refresh  and
recharge....redirect our thoughts and actions.....for tikun olam.
Being inscribed  for a good new year .......and having all
sealed on Yom Kippur. 

Your CEE Judaica Gift shop has been renewed and
refreshed over the summer. New displays, new
merchandise, new wall art ... what new items might
we special order for you??? Is there a particular type
of Tallis you want to order to add to the one you got
when you were 13? What about rose gold or gold
and diamond jewelry for that special occasion?
Read Read read your  bulletin and weekly temple
e-mails to see what is specially featured and
discounted (10-40%) 

If it has been a while since you have stopped in to shop with us...redirect your efforts when you are looking
for gifts for your family and friends or co-workers. Many of the items we carry are suitable for much of your
gift giving throughout the year. Birthdays, Anniversaries, Bar and Bat Mitzvahs and Just Because gifts and
cards are available in YOUR GIFT SHOP.  

Renew  your commitment to  tikun olam  when you redirect your eyes to all the new fair trade  items here for
you from Guatemala, Honduras,Vietnam and Peru. You support Israel when you  purchase Lily Art Glass,
Yair Emanuel and our Shofars. You support made in the U.S. and  American companies when you purchase
Anju Jewelry, Jewish Lights books, Naked Bee organic body products, CCAR press books, Caspi Cards and
our new Porcelain Garden  Lithophanes. 

At this time of year we should be filled with new energy, new hope, recommitting  support for your
synagogue, gift shop and our congregational family. Volunteer your time, energy and talents to making CEE
the most that it can be. May you be inscribed and sealed for  a good new year.

Lisa Wise-Wolk and your CEE gift shop team Phyllis Sweet , Barbara Smith and Margie Henkin

SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP SALE
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Sisterhood’s Autumn Brunch
Sunday, October 27, 2019

10:00 am to noon (9:30 check-in) in the Social Hall 
Catered Brunch Buffet and Program

Mindful Communication:
A Workshop 

with Beth Freimuth
Using mindful communication skills can improve all your relationships.

Beth has been teaching meditation and mindfulness for more than 15 years.

This is the Annual Paid-Up Membership Brunch.
No charge to members of Sisterhood. Non-members $18.

RSVP by Friday, October 18 
Email:  sisterhood@emanuelsb.org or call (909) 307-0400.

What participants are saying:
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Wednesday, Oct. 23rd at 11:45am
at Congregation Emanu El

1495 Ford St., Redlands, CA

Reservations must be made by Monday, Oct. 21st by
calling or emailing the Temple (909) 307-0400

Email:  CEE@EMANUELSB.ORG. 
Cost for the luncheon and program is $10 per person.

Once again we will welcome back 
the amazing voices of Sheri Maltzman 

and Michelle Zipperstein 
accompanied by Marty Handelman 
on the piano. They will entertain us 

with some standard tunes that we can 
all relate to and sing along with.

Congregational Sing Along!

Wednesday, Oct. 23rd at 11:45am
at Congregation Emanu El

1495 Ford St., Redlands, CA

Reservations must be made by Monday, Oct. 21st by
calling or emailing the Temple (909) 307-0400

Email:  CEE@EMANUELSB.ORG. 
Cost for the luncheon and program is $10 per person.

Once again we will welcome back 
the amazing voices of Sheri Maltzman 

and Michelle Zipperstein 
accompanied by Marty Handelman 
on the piano. They will entertain us 

with some standard tunes that we can 
all relate to and sing along with.

Congregational Sing Along!



Let’s Talk Turkey!
It’s Turkey Donation Time Again!

We Need Your Help

For many years, our Congregation has partnered with
Cornerstone in providing turkey dinner for families in need

during the holiday season. 

This year we have pledged to supply 72 turkeys (that’s quadruple chai!). 

Donations of $25 per turkey can be made to meet this pledge and provide
turkeys to families in need through our Annual Turkey Fund Drive.

Donations are now being gratefully accepted in the temple office.

Belvedere Chamber Players
Sweetwater String Trio

Violinist Lawrence Sonderling, Violist Anja Sonderling, 
Cellist Daril Bohland

Sunday, October 27, 2019, 4:00 p.m.
Congregation Emanu El

1495 Ford Street, Redlands, CA 92373
909.307.0400 / www.emanuelsb.org

Admission Free.
Free will contributions are greatly appreciated.
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We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in October and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-October Gloria Aswal
1-October Debbie Schwartz 
1-October Jeanette Swedlove
1-October Francisco Acevedo
5-October Ira Vogel
6-October Philip Holder
7-October Gary Eirew
9-October Kat Grossman
9-October Claudette Guy
10-October Lillian Gaunt
12-October Emily Ladenson (14 years old)
12-October Samuel Ladenson (14 years old)
14-October Leslie Soltz
14-October Melissa Ladenson
15-October Phyllis Newman

15-October Leah Sukenik
18-October David Cohen
19-October Zeeda Nierman
19-October Lisa Mazal 
20-October Robert Klein
21-October Emily Beasley
22-October Ava Lalezarzadeh
24-October Carl Mitchell
24-October Jack Smith (10 years old)
25-October Vickie Becker
25-October Hannah Lewis
25-October Jordyn Stiles (16 years old)
26-October Ann Sheppard
26-October Josephine Raynes (8 years old)
30-October Steven Eirew

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!

Purchase a leaf on our beautiful
Simcha Tree for your special occasion.  

Call the temple office to order your leaf today!

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of October:

8-October Joel Feinstein & Elizabeth Tungka-Feinstein
16-October Margy & Orville Spears
16-October Cheryl & Howard Sukenik
26-October Dip & Nancy Sidhu
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On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund
Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund

Lionel Heller Music Fund
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund

Landscape Fund

Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund 
Temple Fund
Mortgage Reduction Fund
Rabbi Reznick Discretionary Fund  
Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund

Meal of Condolence Fund

Yom Kippur Food Drive
During Yom Kippur,
please remember to bring
NON-PERISHABLE dry
or canned foods to the
temple for the Cornerstone
food pantry.  

If you prefer, you may purchase Stater
Bros. scrip cards, which will then be used
by Cornerstone.

Once again beautiful Jewish calendars are being
made available to the members of our congregation.
These are provided by Hillside Memorial Park and
Mortuary of Los Angeles. The calendars will be
distributed at services on Rosh Hashanah and Yom
Kippur. We are grateful to the management of
Hillside Memorial Park and Mortuary for their
generosity.

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 
Jean Slatin by Joanne and Donald Singer
Soloman Eskin by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Jean Teitelbaum by Leah Etzioni
William Schapiro by Irene Schapiro
Bernard Domroy by Michelle Anctil
In memory of … 
Sunny Rabenstock by Leona Aronoff
Sunny Rabenstock by Celia and Sandy Norian
Master Sgt Luis Figueroa USArmy Special Forces KIA
Afghanistan by Vickie and Steve Becker
Master Sgt Jose J Gonzalez USArmy Special Forces KIA
Afghanistan by Vickie and Steve Becker

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
William Bellman by Myral Bellman
Frank Soltz by Leslie and William Soltz

HOME OF ETERNITY CEMETERY FUND
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Harold Kipper by Judy and Morry Miller
In memory of …
Sunny Rabenstock by Phyllis Newman

CANTOR JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL’S
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Jean Pickus by Leone and Brad Hyman
Richard Hyman by Leone and Brad Hyman

LIONEL HELLER MUSIC FUND
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Mary Heller by Carol Heller
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of October: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall
of Perpetual Memorial:

October 4-5 October 11-12 October 18-19 October 25-26

Arline Cohen
Nathan Ernstein
 David Frank
Neal Gilbert
Pauline Goldberg
 Moses Goodz
H. George Gordon

Andrew Greene
Milton Harris
Harold Harris
Howard Israel
Jack Kaplan
Philip Kassel
Ida Kater
 Robert King
Mary Klein
Herman Kritzer
Lya Levy
 Hilda Mccraw
Rose Miller
Mildred Mintz
Stanley Mishook
Beatrice Moschel
Dorothy Neumann
Shirley Norian
Everett Olenick
Arnold Schapiro

Sam Schnitzer
 Edward Schnitzer
Jenny Serlin
Jennie Shaller
Ella Sherman

Harry Siegel
Arthur Wright

 Gertrude Altheimer
Morris Bogdanow
Gershon Davis
Benjamin Doros

Helen Goldfeder
Paul Harris
Florence Harris

Harold Jaffrey
Anna Kallweit
Cecile Katz
Jack Lehberg

Myra Marashinsky
Rose Miller
Jacob Mintz
*Rae Myers
Jack Nelson

Frank Nickerson
Emmanuel Rosenfeld
Joe Ruderman

Sylvia Rush
Alfred Steinman
 Harold Sweroloff
Stephanie Wechsler
 Ethel Yaroslow
Louis Zwerner

Edward Abramson
 Frieda Atlas
1st Lt. David Bernstein
Israel Binder
 Robert Bryce
Baila Clayman
Edith Goldberg
Carl Goldstein
Joseph Irom
Louis Kassel
Armand Lehmann
Samuel Levene
 Leslie Magerman
Hyman Marcus
 Mira Bronia Marmor
Alexander McIntosh
 Myer Medoff
Helen Mishook
Hedwig Neuburger
Sophie Peters
George Phillips
Lily Pinsky

Jon Plaut
 Faythe Printz
Leelah Raynes
Arthur Robin
Max Rosenblum
Isidore Rundberg

Dorothy Saperstein
Beverly Scher

Jacob Sentob
 Margaret Sevcik
Louis Sharelson
 Harry Sherman
Bertram Spears
Heinrich Strauss

Charles Tannenbaum
 Foesa Tennenbaum
Sylvia Wagner
Celia Wallach

Teresa Weiner
Lillian Weinstein

Dorothy Whitman
George Wixen

 Mina Barnett
Mary Blumenthal
Bruce Bogost
Sara Ceizler
Morris Clayman

Rebecca Cowan
Benjamin Davidson
Claude Erlanger

Claire Feigenson
Sheyna Gershman

 Monia Golant
Max Goodman

Benjamin Henring
Hannah Katz
Michael Alan Katz
Hyman Katz
Simone Keir
Sadie Lawrence
Wallace Lebeck
Lucien Lehmann
Maurice Lichtenstein

Jan Martynec
Rose Marx
Rose Milgram
Adele Nahm

Beverly Protess
 Charles Reyman
Abram Rosen

Mary Salow
 Samuel Schatz
Louis Secofsky
Abraham Silverman
Eleanor Smith
Ann Stewart

Joyce Wakefield
Howard Waldman
Anna Walt
 Descygne Wise
Lazarus Wolk

Samuel Zelen
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Stuart Sweet - President • Joel Feinstein - 1st Vice President • Dr. Susan Damron - 2nd Vice President
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Greg Weissman - Immediate Past President 
Karyn Lehmann - President, Sisterhood
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